

23 May 2019

Ms E Bailey 29 Avon Drive Barnoldswick Lancashire BB18 6ET the charity dedicated to exceptional healthcare

in partnership with Leeds Teaching Hospitals

You've helped to achieve something amazing!

Dear Ms Bailey

I'm delighted to be writing today to share some fantastic news with you; this month our MR Sim appeal reached its target of £2.4 million, paving the way for a brand new magnetic resonance scanner at the Leeds Cancer Centre.

As someone who has generously supported the appeal, I wanted to thank you once again for helping us reach this momentous milestone. The team at Leeds Cancer Centre hopes to have the scanner installed by April 2020, with the first patients using it later that year.

This state-of-the-art piece of equipment will transform the way care is delivered at Leeds Cancer Centre, which cares for more than 450 patients per day. The MR Sim will produce high quality scans, enabling doctors to identify areas for treatment with greater clarity than ever before. It will also allow our clinicians to deliver radiation in a safer way, meaning higher chances of success and less damage to surrounding healthy tissue, helping more people live longer, healthier lives.

We are so grateful to everyone who helped us to reach this target, which will make a huge difference to the patients, families and staff at the Leeds Cancer Centre.

On behalf of everyone at Leeds Cares, the Leeds Cancer Centre and especially our radiotherapy patients, I'd like to thank you once for your incredible support - we simply couldn't have achieved this without you.

Best wishes,

Victoria Howson

Head of Donor Stewardship

Mann

P.S. You can follow the progress of the MR Sim campaign and keep up to date with other Leeds Cares news by following us on social media or visiting the Leeds Cares website - www.leeds-cares.org